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PLANNING

There are four Supplementary Planning Documents (SPDs) out for public consultation at present.  They are:

· Trees and Development

· Achieving Well Designed Housing

· Planning Obligations

· Designing Out Crime


They are all on the Council’s website and are out for Consultation until the 24 April 2009.

Carlisle City Council’s Building Control Fees have been increased from the 1 April 2009, by approximately 4%.  This will bring the fees in line with other Councils in Cumbria and enable the service to be self financing in this financial year.

ENVIRONMENTAL

Scores on Doors
Since the launch of Scores on Doors, on Monday, 11 June 2007, over 930 food establishments have signed up to the scheme. The scheme has played a significant part in helping to raise standards in eateries throughout Carlisle and the country as a whole. With people being able to check out the Scores on the Doors Website to look up their favourite eatery and see how they perform, there has been a noticeable impact on the way food outlets operate.
The aim of Scores on Doors is to bring about an improvement in food hygiene standards in the District and also to give the public a more informed choice about where to eat based on food safety. 
COMMUNITY SERVICES

Hockey

The junior hockey development programme has now started in conjunction with Carlisle hockey club on Wednesday nights at the sheepmount on the new synthetic pitch.
Tennis Development

Following the official opening by the President of the LTA, the tennis development programme is well underway with over 200 young people participating weekly on Monday and Friday evenings plus Saturday mornings. A session for women has also begun on Friday mornings.
Go4It
The Easter holidays have seen 11 activity sessions involving 8 sports and around 160 children participating.
Sport and recreation were instrumental in helping to organise the Dowbeck Road park improvement scheme with young people and residents plus a host of other partners.
Sport and recreation are helping CLL to establish a new table tennis club at the Sands Centre.
Eden Bridge Gardens 

The Eden Bridge Gardens project has moved on quickly and the restoration of the stonework is largely complete.  Next stage includes re-pointing the flagstone paths and planting new shrubs and roses.  We are currently trying to establish if the original water supply to the lily-pond is serviceable.

Talking Tarn

New changing rooms, lockers and showers have been installed at Talkin Tarn for the benefit of the rowing and sailing clubs.  The standard of the facility is now far above what went before, and this demonstrates the Council's commitment to those excellent local clubs who have used the Tarn for many years.

Rickerby Park

Bio-engineering using live willow has been used at Rickerby Park to try and slow the rate of bank erosion.  The project has been co-funded by Carlisle Angling Association, Eden Rivers Trust, Environment Agency and the City Council.
Heysham Park

The new play area at Heysham Park has been ordered and work will begin imminently, for completion in May.
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